
Jack Kinnaman Memorial Scholarship – Overview 
 

The NEA-Retired Jack Kinnaman Memorial Scholarship was 
created in memory of Jack Kinnaman, vice president and former 
advisory council member of NEA-Retired. In addition, Jack 
represented NEA-Retired on The NEA Fund for Children and 
Public Education, and in numerous active and retired local, state, 
and national association positions. He is most fondly 
remembered as supporting reading among younger students. 
Jack cared about students, especially those who were financially 
impacted and needed a helping hand, and it is his family's wish 
that the scholarships created in Jack’s honor go to such students. 
Five scholarships of $3,500.00 will be awarded, and only 
students who have been a member of the NEA Aspiring 
Educators Program for at least one (1) year are eligible to apply. 
Information about the NEA Aspiring Educators Program is 
available here: https://www.nea.org/about-nea/our-
members/aspiring-educators. 
 


